
COUNCIL MEETINGS
Wednesday 15 March 2.00pm (Council 
Chambers, Leongatha)
Dates are also listed on Council’s website at:
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/ 
meeting-dates
To watch the ‘open’ part of the meeting live 
or when it suits you, visit:
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/live
Please contact the Governance Team for 
questions about Council Meetings.
TOORA JETTY RAMP CLOSURE

The Toora Jetty and boat ramp will be 
closed from Monday 20 February to 
prepare for the installation of a new jetty.

The installation is expected to take up to 
two weeks.
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REQUEST FOR TENDER

Council is seeking submissions from 
qualified companies/applicants for the 
following:

RFT/361 – Korumburra Rail Precinct Car 
park; Stage 1

Tenders close 2.00pm AEST on Tuesday 
14 March 2023.

Documentation is available from Council’s 
e-Tendering Portal

www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/tenders

IMPOUNDED VEHICLES

Council impounded the following vehicles 
in accordance with Schedule 11 of the 
Local Government Act 1989.

21/12/22 Markleys Road, Mirboo North. 
Vehicle: 2000 Grey Ford Sedan 
Registration Number: 1AY7OQ 
Engine Number: 6FPAAAJGSWYC54788

17/01/23 Murray Street, Mirboo North. 
Vehicle: 2005 Maroon Holden Utility 
Registration Number: UAZ425 
Engine Number: MPATFS77H5H529773

Unless the vehicles are collected and 
relevant fees paid within 14 days of the date 
of this notice, the vehicle will be offered for 
sale to the public.

For enquiries, please contact the Local Laws 
Team on 5662 9200 during office hours.

CONTACT US

9 Smith Street, Leongatha 
03 5662 9200 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au

Council Meetings Resume

Simons Lane in Leongatha will be 
closed to all through traffi c at the 
Bass Highway end from 27 February 
2023 for construction and sealing 
works from Ditchley Court towards 
Bass Highway. 

This will provide the contractor with 
a safe work environment.

This is stage one of a two-stage 
project.

Residents will only have access from 
South Gippsland Highway.

Simons Lane 
Construction Works

Council Meetings resumed 
this week, starting with the 
first Welcome to Country and 
Smoking Ceremony.
The ceremony was conducted 
by Daniel Weston from the 
Bunurong Land Council 
Aboriginal Corporation. It was 
fantastic to see so many people 
come along to be part of this 
momentous occasion.
During the meeting, Council 
endorsed the draft Planning 
Scheme Review Report which 
is out for feedback now until 15 
March 2023. 

The Review is a comprehensive 
look at the current state of 
the Planning Scheme and the 
changes required to bring it 
in line with legislation and 
community expectations. 
Feedback can be provided at: 
yoursay.southgippsland.vic.gov.
au 
Thank you to those who attended 
the meeting and Welcome to 
Country and Smoking Ceremony.
To watch the meeting back, 
please visit: 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/
live


